4. CRIMINAL OFFENCES

Disciplinary action should not be taken automatically against an individual because they have been charged with or convicted of a criminal offence. Each situation requires to be considered individually on the basis of whether the employee’s conduct warrants action because of its employment implications.

If the staff member is subject to investigation by the police for an alleged offence, the Board will be entitled to pursue its own enquiries and will not necessarily wait for, or be dependent on the outcome of police enquiries or legal proceedings. 

It is important that the organisation takes stock of the implications and has a plan of action. This should include:

· Consideration of suspension

· Informing the employee that the organisation intends to conduct its own investigation (even if the investigation cannot begin do to lack of information)

· Assigning someone to liaise with the police to determine progress of the police investigation and to obtain information.

Criminal investigations can take some time to conclude, therefore it is important to assess whether the internal investigation can proceed on the basis of the information it has, recognising that a disciplinary process is about determining reasonable belief, whereas the criminal process is “beyond all reasonable doubt”

There are also the issues of breach of trust and confidence and / or bringing the employer into disrepute which can be relevant to criminal cases.

However in cases of allegations relating to Adult and Child Protection, the Board will work with the relevant agencies to prioritise and expedite criminal and internal investigations accordingly, as well as sharing appropriate information. In all cases, advice should be taken from Human Resources and consideration should be given to the appropriateness of suspension.

If a staff member works with children or vulnerable adults and an allegation is made against them which maybe considered to be one of the following, the Board must notify the Local Authority Designated Officer:

· That the staff member is alleged to have behaved in a way that has harmed a child(ren) or vulnerable adult(s), or may have harmed a child(ren) or vulnerable adult(s)

· That the staff member may  have committed a criminal offence against or related to a child(ren) or vulnerable adult(s), or

· That a staff member behaved towards a child(ren) or vulnerable adult(s) in a way that indicates they   are unsuitable to work with children. or vulnerable adults

Staff have a contractual obligation to inform their manager of new or current convictions.  This includes any cautions, final warnings or reprimands that have not yet been disposed of, or which for other purposes are ‘spent’ under the Rehabilitation of Offenders Act 1974, or, of any summons received during employment with the Board.  

Criminal offences outside employment may not automatically be treated as reasons for dismissal.

